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[REDACTED]
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST
Dear [REDACTED]

Thank you for your FOI enquiry detailed below.
     As a percentage, how much of the department’s total software development is created externally by a 3rd party?
 
As a percentage, of all the software that is developed by a third party externally…
o    How much do you deploy and manage using your own IT systems?
o    How much is managed by the third party as a service to your department (either front or back-office)?
 
As a figure in GBP (£), how much money did the department spend in the last 12 months on outsourcing software development?
 
Do you have any specific Service Level Agreement metrics around the number of bugs, or errors that are acceptable in a given piece of software when it returns from the outsourcers? If so, please give detail of these metrics
 
How do you measure the quality of the software when it returns from the outsourcers? e.g. deep testing, Application Programme Interface (API) effectiveness, memory load balancing. Please give detail, or advise if no measurement takes place 
 
The Office of the Advocate General's information technology is provided by the Scottish Government.  All requests for information in relation to the IT services run by the Scottish Government should be submitted to them. This would include requests regarding software and software development. You can use the link below to go to their FOI site.

http://www.scotland.gov.uk/About/Information/FOI
If you are dissatisfied with the treatment of your request, you can ask OAG to conduct an internal review of its decision.  The internal review will be conducted by someone other than the person who took the initial decision.  Requests for internal review should be addressed to the Information Officer, Office of the Solicitor to the Advocate General, Victoria Quay, Edinburgh, EH6 6QQ. 

If you remain dissatisfied with how your request has been handled by OAG following its internal review, you can complain to the Information Commissioner's Office.  Details of the complaints procedure can be found here - http://www.ico.gov.uk/complaints/freedom_of_information.aspx or by writing to Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

[redacted]

